
 
 

November 10, 2023 
 
Ms. Sharon Svitek 
Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection 
Southwest Regional Office 
Waste Management Program 
400 Waterfront Drive 
Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania 15222-4745 
 
Subject:  Westmoreland Sanitary Landfill, LLC – Sanitary Landfill 
 Consent Order and Agreement Executed November 1, 2023  
 Notice of Responsible Official for Inspections 
 Rostraver Township, Westmoreland County, Pennsylvania. 
 PADEP Permit No. 100277  
 
Westmoreland Sanitary Landfill, LLC is providing this Notice to the Department of the 
Responsible Official that will complete the Daily Activity and Weekly Inspection Reports 
in accordance with Corrective Action Paragraph 5c of the Consent Order and Agreement 
executed on November 1, 2023. 
 
Jason Horan, an Environmental Compliance Specialist based out of the Westmoreland 
Sanitary Landfill office will be responsible for completing the Daily Activity and Weekly 
Inspection Reports.  At the present time, Jason is completing these reports as well as 
performing daily odor surveys.  Jason is more than adequately experienced to perform the 
the inspections, complete the reports and convey any concerns to the operations and 
engineering staff as needed.  Brian Stewart (VP of Engineering) and Michael Zucatti 
(Director of Engineering) will serve as backup personnel to complete the reports if Jason is 
sick, on vacation, or unable to perform this duty for any other reasons.  Additionally, should 
a different employee be designated as the primary Responsible Official to complete the 
reports, we will notify the Department. 
 
Should you have any questions or need any additional information, please do not hesitate to 
contact Michael Zucatti of Noble Environmental at (717) 448-5613 or Brian Stewart of 
Noble Environmental at (412) 576-2236. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 
Michael E. Zucatti, P.E. 
Director of Engineering 

 
 
Brian E. Stewart, P.E. 
VP of Engineering 

 


